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Welcome to our April newsletter

On Saturday, March 27th, the Hui Te Rangiora Marae hosted a wananga for the WSA Executive, tutors and myself
on cultural responsibility. This was organised to learn about our duty of care towards Toi Maori, Maori Art and as a
Society that has been running for 87 years it was important for us to learn more about the significance of this and
the Maori world view so that we can become more aware of how we respectfully include this into our operations
and education. A lot of brain starming was done on how we can improve on our practices and enhance and add to
our classes. A special thank you to Karen Tawehi Taylor (WSA Executive) & Peter Moeau, both from KP Educul, who
ran this workshop for us, it was a full day of learning and very special being welcomed on to the marae. We are
looking forward to embracing this new chapter at the Waikato Society of Arts.

Term two classes are now online, with some new classes being introduced and an old class being reinvented, called
Art Taster. This gives a lesson in a different medium each week for those of you who just can't decide what they'd
like to try first. If you're looking far a more casual, fun class, then try the Social Art class, once a month on a
Wednesday night.

We have a range of workshops being run by our tutors and artists this year and enrolments already being
confirmed. If you are looking to try something new or don't have time during the week, then these are being held
on a Saturday or Sunday. Please check the events section or the workshop tab under the art school for further
information. There will be a free workshop for any artists/students and their teachers, entering the National Youth
Art Awards this year, run by Sue Burnett, to give useful guidance on planning, pricing and exhibiting of their work.

Our Next Level gallery, changes exhibitions every two weeks and we have a full year booked of interesting artists,
members work and classroom exhibitions to see. Try to come along and support these events, it is an achievement
and sometimes nerve wracking for artists to have their work hanging in a gallery, perhaps for the first time, so it is
nice for us to be able to host them and for the artists to gain feedback and discussion on their work.

Have a happy Easter, we hope you all have a safe, long weekend and take care travelling if you are heading away to
explore more of our beautiful country.

Julie

ENROL ONLINE NOW
WWW.WSA.ORG.NZ

Term
2
Classes

DONT MISS OUT!
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Executive Committee Member Article

Last weekend, the executive, operations manager, and some tutors were invited by Karen Tawehi Taylor and Peter
Moeau to a wananga at Hui Te Rangiora Marae. | personally found the day interesting, informative, engaging, and
moving. | am grateful to Karen and Peter for their hospitality, and sensitivity, in guiding us through the protocols
involved, and for taking the time to teach us and introduce us to their worldview from a Maori perspective.

Over 25 years ago | was involved with a Franciscan community for a decade, and spent two years living in
community as a Franciscan novice. So, aspects of community life (like on a Marae) are not alien to me, and some of
what | learned over the weekend connected with my understanding of “liberation theology” from that time.

The wananga also helped fill in blanks in my understanding of my own relationship to the Treaty, and Tangata
Whenua, as a relative newcomer to this country. It is through the relationship established in the Treaty that the
Crown gained the authority that allows me to be here, and it was to the Crown that | pledged allegiance when |
became a citizen. So, from that point, | became Tangata Tiriti. | am not entitled to be here, | have been invited.

Since | came onto the Executive Committee, over four years ago now, in our first meetings after each AGM, & when
reviewing the constitution, we have discussed how we can move WSA towards becoming an organisation that is
more culturally diverse, and yet each year we still seem to be at the same point, having made little progress.

The relationship between Tangata Whenua and Tangata Tiriti was covered in the teaching and discussion around
the Treaty, and why the model of multiculturalism may not be the best foundation for an organisation like ours. |
don't want to steal Karen and Peter's work and present it further here, but it has helped me to understand that we
need to move towards a bicultural relationship, appreciating that multiculturalism is an aspect of Tangata Tiriti,
while because of the unique position of Tangata Whenua in the land, it is important that Maori culture be
cherished and nurtured in its own right.

Since moving here with Georgina, a returning Kiwi, | have been unsure where | stand in relation to Maori art,
especially as aspects of this have been promoted as symbolising NZ culture. | hadn't appreciated that this has been
done in ways that might not be appropriate. | studied philosophy 40 years ago, and after a period engaged in
community and social work, then business and IT, | returned to academia, where | studied & taught social
anthropology and cultural studies during my post-graduate research 10-15 years ago. This sensitised me to the
issue of cultural appropriation, particularly in the area of sex and gender diversity. | had begun by looking at
cultural expressions of non-binary sex/gender in traditional, pre-colonial, communities. But, | became concerned
that taking those models and applying them in a post-colonial context was inappropriate, because it reproduced
the same forms of cultural appropriation that come with colonialism.

| have attempted to have conversations around these matters, but they are often uncomfortable, and it can be
easier to avoid the conversation than confront it. So, for me, it was great to be able to engage with what are quite
difficult, sensitive and complex issues with people who clearly have so much understanding and experience in
these matters. The time was rich, and | would like to understand more, and look forward to any future sessions.

| am grateful to Karen and Peter, because it is not the responsibility of those impacted by New Zealand's history to
inform people like me about these matters. Yet, it is clear that many Kiwis have not been taught the full history of
their own country, or the significance of cultural appropriation, in a way that can give a balanced perspective on
such matters. It is our responsibility to ensure that we are informed about our history, and ongoing problems, and
how we address these moving forwards, together. But, without people like Karen and Peter reaching out to inform
us, how would we know what we need to learn?

Michelle O'Brien
WSA Executive
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Term 2 Classes

Enrol online now at www.wsa.org.nz to secure a place in one of these unique classes we have on offer in
term 2. 9 weeks starting from 3rd May. WSA tutors are highly skilled in their specialties. Our complete term 2
timetable with over 40 classes on offer is able to be viewed online also. Click on ART SCHOOL.

Thursday 6th May
6.30pm-8.30pm

EVENING CLASS

; E AN
Creative writing class A Starts May 4th
5.30pm - 7pm

8-12 years

Tuesday 4th May

POURING

MONDAY 3RD
MAY

Sculpting Creatures

12 years up (inc adults)

Starting Monday 3rd May 5.45pm -7.15pm oy VY ) 1 i 9.30am-11.30am
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National Youth Art Award - Workshop

To reserve a space email wsa@wsa.org.nz

Spaces limited.

FREE workshop for 2021 National Youth Art Award entrants!

This 1.5 hour workshop will be invaluable to those entering our NYAA this year. Experienced tutor
and artist Sue Burnett will give you advice, tips and key information on how to present your work

(especially if you are framing your own work or what hanging materials are needed for the back of
your work) through to pricing your art and more.

Free also to any high school art teachers.

PRESENTING &

PRICING YOUR ART

WORKSHOP

Sunday 16th May 1.30pm - 3pm

To all 2021 NYAA entrants & high school art teachers

Email
wsa@wsa.org.nz
to reserve a place
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Next Level Gallery

Our recent exhibition was tutor Vivien Hendy's Monday Advanced Art Techniques Class -LA Commission

Ammonites - Spiral of Time

The excursion into paleo-art was well received with interest especially expressed on the educational
aspect of the exhibition. The young students especially enjoyed solving the questions posed and
fossils on display were regarded as 'cool'.

The paintings destined for the Natural History Museum in Los Angeles were shown to the recipient
for the first time via a skype call. The museum opens on April 10th after a year of closure and once
international travel restarts the paintings will be on their way to their new home.

he excursion into paleo-art was well received with interest especially expressed on the educational
aspect of the exhibition. The young students especially enjoyed solving the questions posed and
fossils on display were regarded as 'cool'.

The paintings destined for the Natural History Museum in Los Angeles were shown to the recipient
for the first time via a skype call. The museum opens on April 10th after a year of closure and once
international travel restarts the paintings will be on their way to their new home.
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Haydn's Artyfacts

Three cheers for Women Painters 4
Clara Peeters (1594 ~ 1657)

“Still life” was unknown in those days, they were called “breakfast
pieces”.

Flemish artist Clara was all on her own when she painted

her elaborate and detailed bread, cheese and fruit. She would add
a “few of her favourite things” as the music goes. Like shiny coins,
clear flutes of wine and her tiny reflection in lots of her paintings.

This painting “Vanatas” (1610) believed to be her self portrait as a
teenager of around 16, reveals her already remarkable skills.

Some of her favourite things shown here.

The girl was obviously into Jewelery. Her work attracted wealthy clients and she worked as a
professional artist leaving us over 30 works signed and dated between 1607 ~ 1621.
| do like the bubble.
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